
Meeting Notes 
Board of Public Works Commissioners 

October 3, 2006 
 
Attendees: George Miller, Lissa Ham, Bob Mitchell, Dave Sallett, John Boisvert 
  Paul Deschaine 
 
Meeting called to order 7:35 pm 
 
Fall Water Resource Symposium – 10/11 –10/12  -  May be able to get reduced rate from 
NEWWA to attend.  Session 3 is recommended.  Lissa to inquire about going and get cost.  Can 
we justify going to the symposium?  Topics relate to future projects and planning.  Would justify 
our advisory role the Planning Board.  Give Frank Underwood a call to see if he can pull some 
strings.  We are supposed to give $1000 towards the pictometry.  We have $500 left in budget.  
Commission voted to authorize up to $160 for the 2-day seminar or $100 for the 1-day seminar.  
Lissa to make calls to NEWWA and Frank Underwood. 
 
Town Report -Discussed how to format the questions and utilizing space.  Putting the questions 
only into the report directing the reader to the web page to find the answers.  David will type into 
document for next month and share with us by email. 
 
PUC Public Meeting for Aquarion acquisition  - George, Dave, John, Craig, and Lissa 
attended meeting in Hampton on 9/  -  Presentation by Aquarion.  It was comment gathering 
meeting – no discussion or response to questions will be provided.  Several spoke in favor of the 
acquisition.  Irrelevant discussion was attempted re: sprinkler systems.  Radigan spoke for N. 
Hampton Water Commission to discuss their position as intervener and desire to purchase the 
infrastructure in N. Hampton.  People were trying to encourage that the cost of disrepair be 
considered within the purchase price of the company so that upgrades will be done. 
 
Fire Suppression System – Project is stalled due to encounter with ledge during the drilling for 
the Portsmouth Ave crossing.  They have applied to NHDOT for a permit to open trench.  Paul 
went over the agreement document for the Fire Protection Association.  Kings Highway Plaza 
would like payment of $2000/month for use of the pump and are reluctant to continue with the 
agreement right now. 
 
The system was designed for full build-out at current use and zoning from River Road to Exeter, 
however, if a future user exceeds the flow or capacity of the system, they would be responsible 
for any upgrades necessary to support their use, which will be decided during the permitting 
process.  System will go to the new Nissan dealership up Route 108. 
 
Service lane from Municipal Center – status of service lane that will extend from municipal 
center parking lot to behind police station road to behind plaza with access roads to police station 
and plaza to potential cell tower at back corner of Municipal.  
Next meeting 7 November at 7:30 pm. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 8:48 pm. 


